
June 12, 2016

Tamanjit Basi

1121 S. McCall Ave.

Sanger, CA 93657

559.355.6693

tkbasi@gmail.com

Dear Governor Nikki Haley,

I am Tamanjit Basi, and I have included an invitation for the celebration of the college

graduation for my dear cousin, Harpreet Basi. She is graduating from the NewSchool

Architecture & Design and hopes to pursue her career as an architect.

She is a wonderful, driven, intelligent, and kind young lady. She has been involved in numerous

activities and is on the leadership committee for her school board. I have included an invitation

for you for the celebration of her graduation, which we will be holding in her honor. She

considers you as a positive role model and admires you for your personal and professional

accomplishments.

I would like to kindly request a letter or note from you, as an inspiration for her to continue on

her path; in addition to a positive keepsake for her to treasure.

I believe this would be a pleasant surprise for her and she would truly appreciate it. Please feel

free to contact me with any additional questions or concerns. I can be reached by email at

tkbasi@gmail.com or by phone at 559.355.6693. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Tamanjit Basi
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